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FEBRUARY 2015 NEWSLETTER

Dear Parent/Carer

The new term is well under way and, at last, the days are beginning to be a bit brighter!  
The children enjoyed a performance of Peter Pan by the M&M Theatre Company at the end of their first week back and we will look forward to the company returning in June.

We have been asked by the Glasgow City Mission to pass on their grateful thanks for the kindness and generosity shown by the school community over the Advent period and the appreciation of the adults who benefited from the donations made.  We would also like to thank Marks & Spencer, Newton Mearns; Sainsbury’s Local, Giffnock; Waitrose, Newton Mearns and Morrison’s, Giffnock for their contributions also.
Welcome to 
· Miss Charlene Struthers, class teacher who has replaced Miss Joanna Hall.
· Mrs Jo McGregor and Mrs Mari-Claire Mitchell have both returned from maternity leave.
Well done to
Flora Robertson and Jennifer Dearie, both P7.26, who were awarded their Black Belts in Karate at the end of January.
Mid Term Holiday

School closes at the end of the day on Wednesday, 4 February 2015 for pupils and reopens at 9am on Wednesday, 11 February 2015.  
School Uniform Reminder
Please make sure your child wears black shoes or boots in this weather.  I have noticed some children wearing bright coloured trainers which are obviously not school uniform.  All children should have navy shorts, a white polo shirt and gym shoes or trainers for PE.  Please remind your child to bring his/her PE kits on gym days.

All classes have Dressing for Excellence certificates and many children have been in receipt of these already.  I thank you in anticipation of your support in this.

Nut Free School
Please remember Mearns Primary School is a “nut free” school, as many of our children have nut allergies.  Please do not give your child any snacks containing nuts or sandwiches with nut spreads, such as peanut butter or ‘Nutella’.
Spare Clothes
There is a shortage of spare clothes in the office for our P1 – P3 pupils.  We would very much appreciate any donations of clean uniform items – shirts, skirts and trousers in particular.
Adverse Weather
As mentioned in our previous newsletter, East Renfrewshire schools will only be closed in extreme circumstances.  Hopefully we will not experience more of the snowy weather we have had this week but I would like to remind of the procedures, should the school have to be closed.
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If the school is closed during the course of a school day, you will be contacted in the first instance by text message.  Please ensure that we have a current mobile phone number on your records for this purpose. 
· The text will ask you to make arrangements to collect your child as soon as possible.  You cannot reply to this message.

· Please do not phone the school unless absolutely necessary as we have a limited number of external phone lines.

· Your child will be kept in school until he/she is collected.

· Once the school has been officially closed, regular updates will be posted on East Renfewshire Council’s website, the school website and Twitter.

In the event of heavy snow, our janitors will clear a path from Hunter Drive to the front door and a similar pathway in the playground.  Please look out for signs directing you if we have to make changes to this arrangement.

PTA

The PTA raised the fantastic sum from the profits of the Christmas Fayre.  Thanks to all those who helped for their efforts and hard work.  As a result, we are currently embarking on an exciting new ICT project and are setting up a classroom set of iPads.  The PTA has very generously contributed the sum of £5,000 towards the cost of this.
Winter progress week

Some of you may be aware that the children have completed ‘winter progress week’ at the start of the term. The teachers use the information gathered in this week to assess progress for the children, ensure they are in the correct groups to support and challenge them in their work and also to inform their planning for term 3 thereafter. Please do not be concerned if your child is moving group, but rather be reassured that the staff are targeting learning and teaching approaches appropriate to your child. The parents’ night meetings are scheduled for 3 and 5 March and you will have the opportunity to have an in-depth discussion with staff regarding your child at this point.

Standardised Testing

ERC standardised testing for P3, P5 and P7 will take place during February. This is an authority wide programme to allow schools to monitor the learning and teaching in Numeracy and Mathematics and Literacy and English. The results for this will be entered into the end of term report cards. I plan to have an information event prior to the report cards being issued and this will allow me to clarify the standardised assessment scores as well as the gradings for Curriculum for Excellence which will feature on the report card. More information will be available regarding this nearer to the time.
Authority Questionnaires
As part of East Renfrewshire Council’s self-evaluation process, updated HMIE school inspection questionnaires are to be issued by schools to parents (1 in 5 families), pupils, teachers and support staff.  All ERC establishments will be sampled over a four year period and Mearns Primary School and Nursery class are included in this year’s sample and will be issued in February.
Our Parent Council suggested that the information below highlights some of the school activities pupils and parents have been involved in.
Responsible Citizens

GIRFEC 


Class work, school displays, STINT, review meetings

ECO



Pupil helpers for recycling

RRSG



Regular links throughout curriculum as well as in their daily practice

Effective Contributor – Pupils and Parents
Survey 



Pupils and Parents
Pupil Council blog

Organisation of Charity Events

Feedback from Parents
Twitter, website, diaries and evaluations informs all school activities
Reading Buddies, Monitors, Prefects, Playzone Leaders

Respectful and mannerly pupils

Parent Council

PTA



 Fundraising

Parents


Volunteering to support educational visits

Developing Confident Individuals

Transition
Assembly


Led by pupils

Pupil Forum/Committees
ECO, Fairtrade, Pupil Council, Junior Road Safety Officers,





Rights Respecting Steering Group

School Shows


Choir, Nativities, Carol Services, Choir

Community Events

Leading Church Services





Charity work – fundraising

Pupil Events


Enterprise activities – skills for life and work





Burns Supper





Christmas Fayre

Successful Learners

Continuous assessment and formative summative

Pupil led learning

High standard in jotters

P7 Residential visit

Learning and teaching suited to pupil needs

Parental feedback informs teacher planning

32 extra-curricular clubs

Car Parking

A number of parents and the drivers of the buses accessing the car park have raised concerns about the safety of children alighting from buses.  The buses are frequently unable to access the bus bays due to cars being parked in the designated bus bays.  Children are getting off buses and having to cross in the path of cars.

I have staffed the early entry (8.45am P1-P2; 8.50am P3-P5; 8.55am P6-7) to ease congestion and I would ask parents that, where possible, they use this facility.  There is only so much we, as a school, can do and I would ask for your cooperation to ensure the safety of our children.
 Dates for Diary

4 February

1.30pm

P5 Burns Supper
Letter issued
5 & 6 February



In-Service Days for staff – school closed for pupils
9 & 10 February



Mid Term holiday

20 February

7pm


PTA Family Ceilidh 
Flyer/ticket info attached

3 & 5 March

3.30pm – 6.30pm
Parents’ Evenings
Information to follow

Yours sincerely

Catherine Dillon-Ruddy
Head Teacher

Tel: 0141 570 7220

www.ea.e-renfrew.sch.uk/mearns
